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Classified Council General Meeting 

Date: May 23, 2008 – 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Locations: Elko – HTC 137, Ely –  Room 112, Battle Mountain – Room 4, 
Winnemucca – Room 110, Pahrump – PVC 120
Members Present: Elko:  Jodi Gerrits, Mary Gilbertson, Rose Karr, Pat Loper, Chris Marshall, Penny Ronk, Cynthia Vaughn-Giles.
Call Meeting to Order: Chris Marshall called the meeting to order at 11:06 a.m.
Approval of Minutes:  A request was made to add the sentence “Pat Loper suggested we raise the amount of the scholarship.” to the Tony Salvatierra scholarship fund discussion under Old Business.  The minutes from the April 25, 2008 meeting were approved with the above change being made, with a motion made by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles and seconded by Jodi Gerrits. All present voted to approve the motion.
Treasurer’s Report:   The treasurer’s report stated there were two expenditures for $32.65.  One for $20 to Elko Trophy for Antonio Cortes’ award and one for $12.65 to reimburse Marsha Holford for supplies for the last classified meeting.  There was no revenue. The existing balance is $4,419.89.  A motion was made by Mary Gilbertson to approve the treasurer’s report and seconded by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles. All present voted to approve the motion.

Off-Site Reports: 

Battle Mountain –  Absent – No Report.
Ely – Absent -No Report.

Pahrump –  Absent – No Report.
Winnemucca –  Absent – No Report.
Committee Reports:


Bylaws – No Report.
Events / Fundraisers – Jodi Gerrits reported the committee planning the GBC family picnic has met.  A sign-up sheet is posted online for people to bring items.  Pat Collins will be cooking, but more people are needed to help cook.  Also, Sonny Hand will not be able to provide the music, but Norm Cavanaugh is planning games and activities.  So far, 34 adults and 16 children have responded they will be attending.
Facilities / Web Page – No report.
Grant-in-Aid – No report.
Hospitality / Awards- Pat Loper reported certificates were presented to two classified employees  who 

left the college-Tami Amestoy and Sarah Hinton.  Also, congratulations cards were sent to Brandis Senecal 

and Kat Hearon for their recent graduation.  Kat Hearon was sent a get well card.   Pat also shared a thank 

you letter she received from Larry Robb from the Division of Child and Family Services for the recent  

donations to their program. 
Scholarship – No report.
President’s Council:  No report.
College Council: No report.
Old Business:  
Chris Marshall announced the new officers for 2008-2009: Ann Ulrich & Mary Gilbertson-co-chairs; Pat Loper-vice-chair; Renae Jim-treasurer and Jolina Adams-secretary.
A discussion was held about the Tony Salvatierra scholarship fund.  This fund has a balance of $2,852.34.  Pat Loper talked to Scott Nielsen and Tawny Crum in Financial Aid and classified may change the amount of the scholarship each year as the funds in the account change.  Mary Gilbertson made a motion to revisit this issue in November 2008, after the proceeds from the chili/soup cook-off have been deposited, to possibly increase the amount for the 2009-2010 scholarship.   It was seconded by Cynthia Vaughn-Giles and all present voted to approve the motion.
Chris Marshall reported the $1000 approved at the last meeting for campus beautification projects has been allocated.  $125 each to Battle Mountain and Pahrump and $250 each to Ely, Elko and Winnemucca.  The directors and staff at each branch campus said thank you.  Buildings and Grounds Supervisor, Machismo Rodriguez, will contact Renae Jim for the funds when he is ready to complete the campus projects.
New Business:  
A request was made to purchase two canopies for the GBC family picnic and future outdoor events.  Mary Gilbertson made a motion to spend up to $200.00 to purchase two canopies for outdoor events.  The motion was seconded by Pat Loper and all present voted to approve the motion.
 Meeting was adjourned at 11:35 a.m.
